Groyne upgrade - Dundee Beach boat ramp

Dear Stakeholder

The Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics is undertaking improvement works at the Dundee Beach boat ramp.

These works will help reduce the rate of sand build-up on the ramp, reducing the frequency of maintenance, to maximise future ramp access for users.

As no work is being undertaken on the boat ramp, tide access will remain unchanged at 2.8 metres.

Works will include installation of a walkway jetty, and improved pedestrian access via a new walkway and fishing platform along the top of the groyne. This will allow for land-based fishing and accommodate short-term mooring of vessels to facilitate loading and unloading without impacting ramp use.

Engineering design and documentation of the new groyne and jetty will commence immediately, is expected to take approximately six months to complete, and will include complex modelling to inform the groyne and jetty designs.

Works on site are anticipated to commence in early 2024.

Boat ramp users can expect some disruption at times during the construction works for safety reasons.

The department will issue updated information as the project progresses and milestones are reached.

Contact

For more information, please contact Project Manager, John Kassaras on 8999 4788 or email <u>john.kassaras@nt.gov.au</u>. Visit dipl.nt.gov.au/projects for other DIPL projects.



